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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2216

As Amended by House Committee on General 
Government Budget

Brief*

HB 2216 would eliminate the following joint  legislative 
committees: Arts and Cultural Resources, Children’s Issues; 
Economic  Development;  Energy  and  Environmental  Policy; 
Health  Policy  Oversight;  Home  and  Community  Based 
Services;  Pensions,  Investments  and  Benefits;  and  the 
KPERS Study Commission. 

The bill would establish a sunset date of July 1, 2015 for 
the  Joint  Committee  on  Corrections  and  Juvenile  Justice. 
The  Joint  Committee  does  not  have  a  sunset  date  under 
current  law.  In  addition,  the  Joint   Committee  on  Special 
Claims against the State would be reduced from 13 members 
to seven.

Background

The  bill  was  introduced  by  the  House  General 
Government Budget Committee.

The  House  General  Government  Budget  Committee 
amended the bill to reduce the current statutory requirement 
for four attorney members on the Joint Committee on Special 
Claims  Against  the  State  to  two  attorneys.  The  bill  now 
requires  one  attorney  from  the  Kansas  House  of 
Representatives and one attorney from the Kansas Senate. 
The  Committee  made  two technical  amendments: they 

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org



deleted a  statutory  reference  to  the  Joint  Committee  on 
Pensions,  Investments,  and  Benefits  contained  within  the 
Open Records Act; and they deleted references to the Joint 
Committee on Arts and Cultural Resources in statutes related 
to plans to place murals in the Statehouse.

The  Committee  also  amended  the  bill  to  make  it 
effective upon publication in Statute rather than the Kansas 
Register.

According  to  the  Office  of  Legislative  Administrative 
Services (LAS), the Legislature spent $35,331, all  from the 
State  General  Fund,  during  the  2012  Interim  on  costs 
associated with the above joint legislative committees. During 
the  2011  Interim,  $81,779  was  spent  on  joint  legislative 
committee costs.  Enactment of  the bill would reduce State 
General Fund expenditures for the Legislature. However, the 
amount of savings would depend on the number of meetings 
and members attending.

In  addition,  LAS  reports  the  costs  for  the  Joint 
Committee  on  Special  Claims  against  the  State  totaled 
$8,050  during  the  2012  Interim  and  $12,473  for  the  2011 
Interim. If the number of members would have been reduced 
by six during each of these years, the estimated costs would 
have been $4,335 during the 2012 Interim and $6,716 during 
the 2011 Interim. However, the amount of savings as a result 
from the enactment of the bill would depend on the number of 
meetings and members attending. 
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